
Department of Public Works 

Engineering Division 
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210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard 
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July 10, 2023 

TO:  Property Owners, Residents and businesses near Regent Street and S. Kenosha Dr. 

RE:  Culvert Replacement  

The City of Madison is planning to begin work this summer on a culvert replacement project for the existing 
channel crossing at the Regent Street and S. Kenosha Drive intersection.  See attachment for project location. 
This project is tentatively scheduled to begin early August.  City crews will perform this work, which will entail 
removal of 2 corrugated metal pipes and replacement with one 60” plastic pipe. The roadway, curb and sidewalk 
will all be patched upon completion of the culvert replacement. Traffic impacts will be encountered during this 
construction with one lane likely closed at a time while construction occurs.  Kenosha Dr. will remain open to 
traffic.  Construction is expected to last between 3-5 weeks depending on weather. 

Several trees will be impacted by this construction: 

 Black Walnut on the South side of Regent Street within the channel will need to be trimmed to
accommodate construction.

 Pear tree within the median will be removed by Forestry and a new tree replanted.
 5 inch Green Ash and 8 Inch Hackberry on the north side of Regent Street adjacent to the channel will

be removed to accommodate construction.

If you have questions about this project we encourage you to visit the project website 
at: www.cityofmadison.com/RegentStreetCulvert or contact Janet Schmidt at jschmidt@cityofmadison.com.  

Please use extra care in the vicinity of the construction. 

Sincerely, 

James M. Wolfe, P.E. 
City Engineer 
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